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NEWS ONLINE 

Members will be notified 

via email when the 

newsletter becomes 

available online at 

www.mccea.com/mcrea  

 

 

by Susan Vigilante 

 

H e l p ing  Y OU s t ay  con ne c t ed!  

As our 2017-18 MCREA year draws to a close, there are a few 

new ways for you to stay connected to our Association. In this 

fast- changing world, we feel the need to increase 

communication with our members.  To that end, we have two 

terrific new chairpersons who are really making a difference. 

 

Sandy, our new newsletter editor, has helped us to become part 

of a communication network called Constant Contact in order 

keep you abreast of current news and events through email.  

This is especially critical as we face funding issues for our 

pensions and health benefits.  

 

Alexandra (Alex) has started a members-only closed Facebook 

page full of information for those who like to use social media. 

She shares news, photos and information about happenings in 

NJEA and NJREA as well as our county REA. 
 
 [continued on page 2]                                                                           
 
   

 

MCREA Executive  Board  
 President: Susan Vigilante Williams           Treasurer: Ronald Gounaud 

 1st Vice President: Susan Beekman           Secretary: Rosemary McHugh 

 2nd Vice President: Marianne Dispenziere Past-President: Tina Antalek 

 3rd Vice President: Joan Jensen                                                                                                                    

The MCREA News is published five times each year: September, 

December, March, May, and June. News editor Sandra Wozniak can be 

reached by email at sanwoz@gmail.com 
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[President’s Report: cont’d from page 1]    

So, how can you help us improve communication?  

We need your email addresses! For those of you with email, and I know there are many 

more of us than when I retired, please share your email address with your association. We 

are hoping to also save money as postage prices climb, and our newsletter expenses soar. 

Some counties already share all information by email only.  We know there are some of you 

who do not use this form of communication and we will continue to have the best of both 

worlds to keep you all in the loop. 

Recent updates 

To that end, I am giving you a heads up about Lobby Days coming on June 21, 25, and 28. 

Retirees are the daytime face of NJEA in Trenton, and I know that many are needed to 

help-out those days. 

The Fall NJREA luncheon is on September 27 and Convention will be Nov. 7 and 8. There 

will be a lot to communicate about those events in the Fall. One of the best things about 

attending these events is learning about the status of our benefits firsthand. Communication 

is key. That is why we have out meetings and our luncheons – so that we can keep abreast 

of what is happening and be informed members. 

 

So, as summer approaches, I ask you to stay in touch! Share your email and have a happy, 

healthy and safe summer. See you in September! 

 
                                                                                                                                 
 

 

 
 

There are a few seats remaining on our next overnight trip to Niagara Falls and the Erie Canal 

on September 25-28.  The cost is $679 for a double, which includes three nights accommodations, 

transportation and most meals.  A passport is required for this trip for entry into Canada. 

Contact Kay Laskoski at klaskoski37@gmail.com or 973-288-1545 for more information. 

 

Join us at the June meeting to see what we have planned for the fall.   

       
 

 

 

 

 

MCREA on the Move    with Kay Laskoski  

MCREA members at the Hotel 

Roanoke on their way home 

from Charleston.  We had a 

wonderful trip – covered 1717 

miles in 6 days!  A great time 

was had by all! 

mailto:klaskoski37@gmail.com
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                           Legislative Report   by Tim McGrail and Ginny Osborne  

 

 
Every spring, school employees, retirees, and other interested residents of New Jersey become engaged in the 

activities that take place in Trenton.  We recently watched Governor Murphy sign the Equal Pay Act.  

Enactment of this bill is significant because all employees in NJ, regardless of gender, are now protected by 

law to earn equal pay for equal work.  This bill is considered to have the strongest language of any state.   

Besides this achievement, we are watching proposed legislation for gun safety, earned sick leave, school 

temperature control, forcing county college employees and retirees from the SEHBP into the SHBP, the 

modernization of the school funding formula, and the state budget.  Please be ready to offer your help 

lobbying our legislators on these issues and to protect payments to our pension and school funding.  We will 

keep you informed as the state budget must be signed into law before July 1. 

The New Jersey Primary Election Day is June 5.  The Cook Political Report has rated both Morris County 

Congressional Districts as “Toss-Ups.”  In western Morris County, CD-7 is currently held by likely nominee, 

Republican Congressman Leonard Lance.  He faces a tough reelection as this district is slowly becoming more 

Democratic.  In the eastern part of Morris County, CD-11 is now an open seat with the announced retirement 

of Republican Congressman Rodney Frelinghuysen. Donald Trump won a narrow one-point victory here in 

2016.  With no incumbent running, another close race is predicted.  For US Senate, Democrat Robert 

Menendez is the incumbent senator running for re-election.  We expect NJEA to announce its endorsements 

for the November General Election after its August NJEA PAC Operating Committee meeting.  This summer, 

MCCEA and MCREA will participate in the screening of candidates for these federal positions, as well as 

other county positions.   

Nationally, we have seen school employee uprisings across the country in West Virginia, Kentucky, 

Oklahoma, Arizona, and Colorado due to lack of state funding for education.  We applaud them for their 

commitment to public education.  However, all public employees and retirees across the country are 

threatened by the Supreme Court case known as Janus v. AFSCME.  There are only 22 states in the nation in 

which agency fees (fair share fees) are still legal.  If SCOTUS, as expected, rules that agency fees are illegal, 

then all 50 states will lose their status for fair share representation fees.  It will undermine the ability of public 

labor unions to enroll members and negotiate decent wages and benefits for its members.  The Supreme Court 

will announce its ruling later this spring or early summer.   

Keep your eyes and ears open for more information from Trenton and Washington, DC.  Go to www.njea.org 

on a regular basis to keep track of all the issues we face.  Your involvement and generosity are necessary and 

greatly appreciated. 

For the most updated GR information, go to www.njea.org 

 
 

MEMBERSHIP 
We are encouraging our members to try the email version of our newsletter to save both expenses and paper.  We will be 

sending out emails before each meeting to alert you of luncheon meetings and other important information you need to 

be aware of.  If you have been receiving a paper copy but would like to try the email version, please let me know.   

Bills for the annual membership to NEA-R, NJREA, and MCREA will be coming out in June for the year September 1, 

2018-August 31, 2019.  Send change of address and other information about membership to Marcia Heiden (phone 973-

425-0875 or mrsheiden@gmail.com or 56 Primrose Trail, Morristown, NJ  07960. 

http://www.njea.org/
file:///C:/Users/Sandra/Dropbox/MCREA%20newsletter/2018%20May%20newsletter/www.njea.org
mailto:mrsheiden@gmail.com
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SPECIAL EVENTS   by Elaine Goldfisher                                                                            

                                         
 

 

  
 

 

        
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sewing for Heroes   by Cheryl Doltz 
For the past few years we have been working with Operation Jersey Cares to 

make “comfort pillows” for our wounded warriors, honored veterans, and 

deploying active duty soldiers. So far, we have made over 150 pillows. A 

knowledge of sewing is not necessary. While we do need sewers, we also need 

“stuffers” and “finishers.” We are happy to teach anyone who is willing to help. 

Date:  Monday, June 4. 

Time:  1 P.M.  

Place:  William St., Mine Hill. My cell is 973-818-1353. Feel free to call if you have 

any questions. Thank you for helping with this project. 
 

The MCREA lunch bunch group has been meeting monthly at different venues 

for enjoyable times. Our group has grown, and we welcome new participants 

When you receive this newsletter we will have dined at Gusto 46 in Mine Hill. 

June 15 we are meeting at Longhorns on route 46 in Parsippany.  Please 

consider joining our wonderful group 
Just contact me at efgoldie@optonline.net or 973-625-2453 
 
 

With SYMPATHY                                                                                                   
The MCREA respects and honors these deceased members: 

Bruce A Bader, Life Member, of Boonton, in August 2016                                                                                                    

Claude Crum, 90+, Life Member, of Bloomingdale, NJ, in 2016                                                                                   

Eleanor A Franklin, of East Hanover, NJ                                                                                                  

Sandra D Kahn, 75, of Rockaway, NJ, on March 24, 2018                                                                         

Irene G Lawrence, 90+, Life Member, of Newton, NJ, in 2016                                                                                   

Donald Manning, Life Member, of Ocala, FL, in January 2018  

 If you are aware that an MCREA member has passed away, kindly inform Membership  Chair 

Marcia Heiden,  Archives Chair Theresa Garnier, Sunshine Chair Betty McConnell and/or 

News editor Sandy Wozniak.  
        

 

mailto:efgoldie@optonline.net
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MCREA Member  Benef i t s       by Barbara Satz 

USEFUL CONTACT INFORMATION 

OptumRx: 1-844-368-8740; www.optumrx.com 

OptumRxMedicare: 1-844-368-8765 

Pension inquiries - including those related to health benefits: 609-292-7524 

     or online at http://www.nj.gov/treasury/pensions 

Automated Information System:609-292-7524 (24 hours/7 days a week) 

Medicare: 800-633-4227 

Social Security: 800-772-1213 or online at http://www.SSA.gov 

Aetna Plans: 877-782-8365 / Aetna Medicare Plans: 866-234-3129 

NJ Direct /Horizon Plans: 800-414-7427 

 

NJEA/NJREA website: http://www.njea.org (look for the link to NJREA) 

NJEA/NJREA Headquarters: 609-599-4561 

NJEA Confidential Helpline: 866-AID-NJEA ( 866-243-6532 ) 

NEA Member Benefits: www.neamb.com or 800-637-4636 

Optical Academy:800-530-2730 for glasses/eye exams -1430 Main Ave. Clifton, NJ  

 973-684-8400 

 
 

FYI   April/May Sunshine Report 
Betty McConnell, Sunshine Chair 

SPECIAL MESSAGES: If you have contact information for Antoinette Bradbury, Olivia Cuoghi, Astrid Martin, Marcia Richardson,     

Ethel Sheehan, or Marilyn Whalen, kindly send it to Betty McConnell at bmcconnell8@optimum.net or call 973-895-2630. !             
Also:  Please keep saving Mason jars and other items for our 2019 bouquets.  
 

Expressions of sympathy were sent to the families of deceased MCREA members Bruce A. Bader,  Claude Crum, Sandra 
Kahn, Irene Lawrence, and Donald Manning. Thinking-of-You or Get-Well messages went out to Bill Grier, Gail 
Lingerman, Tina Antalek, and Rosemary McHugh.  Condolences were sent to Teri Rao and Cathy Magliocchetti upon the 
passing of relatives.  

A giant THANK YOU goes out to the “Bouquet Bunch”. On April 11th Richard Dixon, Cheryl Doltz. Theresa Garnier, Ivy 
Gogo, Betty McConnell, Nancy Patterson, Jean Rusnack, and 
Susan Waagner assembled 37 flower arrangements that were 
delivered to our Over -90 members who live in Morris County.  
Helpers Susan and John Beekman, Carolyn Gallagher, Ruth Herr, 
Joan Jensen, Linda Marton, Jim McConnell, Ginny Osborne, and 
Susan Vigilante-Williams delivered many of the bouquets. 
Additionally, 60+ cards were sent to Over-90 members who 
reside out-of-state. Thank-You cards were received from several 
of our Over-90 members: Charles Appler, Helen Cunningham, 
Marie Volz, Ginny Kelcec, Claire Moore, Mary Johnson, Hazel 
Seeger, Eula Pedrick, Mim Willinger, and sisters Dina Dillenkofer and Clementine DePetro.          Thanks a Bunch!!  

SPECIAL MESSAGES: If you have contact information for Antoinette Bradbury, Olivia Cuoghi, Astrid Martin, Marcia Richardson,     

Ethel Sheehan, or Marilyn Whalen, kindly send it to Betty McConnell at bmcconnell8@optimum.net or call 973-895-2630. !             
Also:  Please keep saving Mason jars and other items for our 2019 bouquets.  

http://www.optumrx.com/
http://www.nj.gov/treasury/pensions
http://www.ssa.gov/
http://www.njea.org/
http://www.neamb.com/
mailto:bmcconnell8@optimum.net
mailto:bmcconnell8@optimum.net
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Thanks to all who contributed to a successful Tricky Tray! 
 

 

                

June MCREA Meeting & Luncheon Reservation Form 

When: June 13, 2018.  

Business meeting begins at 10:30 A.M. 

Luncheon is served at 12:00 Noon  

Where: The Mansion at Mountain Lakes, 90 Rt. 46 E., Mountain Lakes, NJ 

Program - Scholarship Presentations 

 

CUT HERE --------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  

To make a reservation. Complete this form and mail it to Cheryl Doltz (973-818-1353) at 23 William St., Mine 

Hill, NJ 07803-2437. Include a check made out to MCREA for the total amount due. The deadline for 

reservations is June 6, 2018. Circle your meal choice.  

 

Member ($30) ______________________________________Phone __________________         

                    Stuffed Chicken   Baked Cod 

 

Member ($30) or Guest ($35) __________________________________________________  

  Stuffed Chicken   Baked Cod       

 

Member’s e-mail address: ____________________________________________________ 

  

Check # ___________   Check Amount _______________   Date of check ____________ 

 


